
 
January 21, 2025 

  

Kyle Steinberg 

Freedom From Religion Foundation                       ​ By e-mail: steinbergk@ffrf.org 

P.O. Box 750 

Madison WI  53701 

  

Dear Mr. Steinberg: 

  

This is a response to your letter dated December 20, 2024. 

  

We have conferred with the District’s legal counsel to clarify the limitations on a 

minister’s attendance at meetings of the Fellowship of Christian Athletes (FCA).  We 

have informed the FCA leadership that non-school adults may not attend FCA meetings 

on a regular basis. We have also emphasized that FCA clubs must be student-initiated 

and the club meetings must be led by students.  We are confident that the guidance we 

have provided the FCA club addresses the constitutional concern you expressed in your 

letter, while respecting the students’ rights under the Equal Access Act. 

  

Thank you for bringing this matter to our attention. 

  

 

Kurt Stumpf 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

 


